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      Repayment of Superannuation Contributions and Gratuities

A Chara

The repayment of superannuation contributions or

gratuities with compound interest by persons who become

re-employed in pensionable positions is provided for in

articles 25, 47 and 65 of the Local Government

(Superannuation Revision) (Consolidation) Scheme, 1986, as

amended.

The question as to whether such repayments should take the

form of a single lump sum payment or whether instalments

should be accepted has arisen.  Accordingly, in the

interests of clarity and uniformity of treatment it is

considered desirable to set out some guidelines for local

authorities in the matter.

In dealing with repayments the following principles should

be applied:

(a)   the person concerned should be informed of the amount

      of the repayment (including interest) required in

      order to re-instate an earlier period of service for

      superannuation purposes,

(b)   he or she should be informed that a decision to make

      the repayment may be made at any time up to his or

      her date of retirement (in the event of death in

      service the decision to repay may be made by the

      legal personal representative where not already made

      by the person concerned) but that additional interest

      would accrue on any outstanding balance, 

(c)   he or she should be given the option of making the

      repayment over a period of time by the deduction of

      an agreed amount on an instalment basis from his or

      her salary or wages, and

(d)   any outstanding sums due on foot of a repayment

      should be deducted from the person's retirement

      benefits (or death gratuity in the event of the

      person's death in service).

An appendix setting out an example of how repayment by

instalments might operate is attached.  

It should be noted that this circular letter deals with

repayments of earlier awards only.  The payment of

contributions in respect of previous temporary service is

a different issue and, in the context of registered

officers on full PRSI, was addressed in paragraph 6 of and

example III of the appendix to circular letter S.1/97 of

31 January 1997.  It is hoped that further clarification

on the application of circular letter S.1/97 will issue

shortly.

Any queries you may have in relation to this circular

letter should be addressed to the Superannuation Section

in writing or by telephone

( 096 -70677, extensions 406, 407, 408 and 409).
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